
 

  

                                  
Grace, mercy and peace be to you from God our Father and from our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! 

 
3
 But when you give to the needy, do not let your left hand know what your right hand is doing, 

4
 so 

that your giving may be in secret. And your Father who sees in secret will reward you. Matthew 6:3–

4 (ESV) 

 

Arriving back from the short term mission trip to Panama a couple of weeks ago was almost 

bittersweet. It is always nice to return home after some time away. Seeing your loved ones 

again…getting to sleep in your own bed, getting back to the things that you know and are 

comfortable with…these things are always a good part of returning home.  

And especially getting back to north Texas where it was much cooler and with a much lower 

humidity. Panama was nice. I saw and learned a lot of new things, however as Dorothy from the 

Wizard of Oz said, “There’s no place like home.” 

 

Still, as nice as it felt coming off of the plane in Dallas, hearing everyone speaking English, feeling 

the cooler air as we stepped outside, there was still a longing to see how things were going to turn out 

at the church in Sabanitas. How will Pastor Carlos Marin do in the renovated church building? Will 

the things that we didn’t finish get done before the first church service? Will anyone recognize the 

hard work that we did to get things ready…? 

 

And there it is. There is the kicker. We all enjoyed the hard and dirty work that we did. We are 

hoping for the best, for God to use our efforts for the furtherance of His kingdom, but we also want 

recognition, just a little, for the blood, (yes, I cut myself twice) and sweat t hat we put in. 

 

Is there really anything wrong with that? It depends. Are we really working for God or for ourselves? 

Do we want God’s glory or do we want to say look at what God and I did! 

 

As we had our closing prayer, the last day at Sabanitas, I was feeling more than a little bit proud of 

myself. I was thinking about how the people that would worship there would appreciate my efforts 

and as we prayed, God humbled me as He gave me the realization that no one would ever know or 

remember my name in Panama. No one would flip a light switch or sit in a repaired chair and say 

“praise” or even “thank you Larry” the light came on or the chair didn’t break. And I thank God for 

that much needed humbling. All glory belongs to God!   

 

It can be a little tricky. Not just on mission trips but on our own, daily mission trips of spreading the 

Gospel, following the Great Commission of Matthew 28:19. “Go therefore and make disciples of all 

nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit”  
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The Parsons Pen  from page 1                       - 
            

It’s ok to feel satisfaction, to feel good and to even feel a little pride for working in God’s kingdom. But 

when we start to look for or even demand gratitude, then we know that the devil is leading us down a path 

of sinful pride. That is when we need to fall on or knees in prayer and repentance; asking forgiveness for 

our pride. Recall all that Jesus has done for you, up to and including the cross, where all of our sins were 

paid for…even the sin of pride. 

 

We will have another opportunity to return to Sabanitas for a vision clinic, probably early next year. 

There may also be another mission opportunity this fall. I will keep you informed as the opportunities 

arise. I would like to personally thank all of you for giving me the opportunity to participate in the 

mission to Panama and I hope to be able to do so again.  

Your prayers and monetary contributions were greatly appreciated.  

In Christ! 

Pastor K 
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Easter was a mountaintop experience!  Lets stay on the 
mountaintop for a little longer and reflect on 

                  EASTER AT ST. PETER 
   

 

 
 

 

 

- 
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Thanks to all in the congregation who support LWML projects.  LWML bought 
items for 14 school kits and 29 Health kits.  The kits were assembled by the 
Midweek School kids.  LWML members packed the kits and 19 quilts that were 
taken to Wichita Falls by Pastor Knobloch.  From there they were taken to the 
World Relief collection point in Dallas and on to one of two World Relief 
distribution points in the United States. 
 
LWML is still happy to get your canceled stamps, but Campbell Soup and related 
product labels are of no use as Campbell Soup no longer supports them. 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƪŜŜǇ ά[ŀōŜƭǎ ŦƻǊ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴέ and want to bring them with the stamps, we 
will make sure our teachers get them.   
 
Unfortunately, we have no place to send the used Portals of Prayer.  If anyone 
knows of a place that would use them, we would be glad to see that they get 
them.  Our project for May is prayer books for seniors.  We have six seniors 
graduating who will be receiving them. 
 
LWML meets every second Monday at 6:30 PM in the Young Adult Sunday School 
room.  Visitors and new members are always welcome. 

 
            CONGRATULATIONS ONCE MOREéé. 

   
 

 

é..To Will Jones ð but no heifers this time!!!  
Will took 1 st place  in the talent competition,  
Texas FAA Area 4, Red River District.  He will 
move on this month to  the Area competition in 
May.  And he plays completely by ear, Folks!  So 
proud of this young man!  
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5hbΩ¢ ChwD9¢ ¢h hw59R YOUR SPECIALTY COFFEE AND TEA 
FROM THE YOUTH GROUP T HELP FUND THEIR TRIP TO THE 

INTERNATIONAL YOUTH GATHERING IN 2019. DEADLINE IS May 
13th.  Sign up in the Narthex 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

       

      

Serving in Godõs House in May  
 

Acolytes  

May 6 ð Cooper Hammer/ Monte Mayfield  

May 13 ð Monte Mayfield/Brody Childs  

May 20  ð Sarah Horton/Will Jones  

May 27 ð Reegen Ferguson/Austin 
Dirickson  

Counters  

Brent Husfeld/Mel 
Hargrove  

 

Lay Readers 

May 6 ð Gaylon Rice  

May 13 ð Bob Aune  

May 20 ð Arn Anderson  

May 27 ð Bryan Roth  
 

 

 

Altar Guild  
 

Jeannine Yowell/  

Kristin Henry  

 

Altar Care  

Glenda Roth/  

Donna Roth/  

Valarie Gill /Chanda 
Lee 

Elder 
Mike Jones  
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